Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

July 16, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 3:37 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Carole Brown, Karla Buckingham, Tabitha Kerr, and Misti Craig.   
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from June 2012.  Carole Brown made a motion to approve the minutes; seconded by Karla Buckingham.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Our current enrollment is 465.  This number is changing daily with new enrollees and those who have transferred.
--Summer maintenance is moving right along.  Our focus at this point is to work on our restrooms.  If time permits, we may paint some of the stalls in the bathrooms as well.  We are currently looking into the possibility of purchasing a power washer and a machine to clean the classroom carpets. The custodians have worked very hard and have done a great job to get our school in such great standing.  We appreciated their efforts.  
--Class rosters were posted at the end of June.  Letters were mailed out to the families with information in regards to teacher placement, supply lists, and open house.

--Open house is scheduled for August 2nd from 5:00-7:00 PM.  There will be many representatives set up in the cafeteria such as transportation, food service, and PTO to assist our families with any questions they may have.
Joe Nepi provided to Council the Family Resource and Youth Services Centers Advisory Council meeting minutes for their review.
Joe Nepi discussed selection of Council Secretary and Vice Chair for 2012-2013 with Council. Karla Buckingham volunteered to take Vice Chair and Melissa Lutz volunteered for secretary.  Tabitha Kerr made a motion to approve both for the above positions; Carole Brown seconded.  All were in consensus.
Joe Nepi provided Council with the regular meeting times and dates for 2012-2013.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve dates; Misti Craig seconded.  All were in consensus.  
Joe Nepi discussed Council Member training needs.  There are a couple of members that need to complete the training.  Certificates of completion for training need to be turned into Melissa as soon as possible.  
Joe Nepi informed Council that he has been working to finalize details for home visits that will be made before the end of the summer.  Mr. Nepi will email the staff to see who would be interested in going on the home visits.  Once we have a list of teacher volunteers, Mr. Breunig will look at class lists to determine which families would benefit most from the visits.  The teacher will then make a phone call to the family to arrange a visit.  Teachers will pair up to go on visits.  

Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review. 

Joe Nepi informed the Council of recent classified staff hires.  Darlene Bailey has been hired as the new cafeteria monitor and Donna Rovinski has been hired for the technology instructional assistant position.  Also, Roger Henson has accepted the certified AM supervisory position.  Mr. Henson will work along with Mr. Knight to supervise students in the gym in the mornings before school starts.

Joe Nepi presented copies of the most recent policy updates to Council for their binder.  The policy scheduled to be reviewed at the next meeting will be number 21.01 in reference to grading.
Closing Business:
Council discussed August agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on August 20, 2012, at 3:30 p.m.
Carole Brown made a motion to adjourn; Tabitha Kerr seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 4:53 p.m.
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